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Minutes from meeting held at SUNY Cobleskill College on  

February 26, 2009 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with the pledge to the flag.  There were 22 sportsmen in attendances with 8 clubs represented and 12 college students. Willy Karlau made a motion and second by Walt Zeh to approve the SCCA minutes.  Duke Mann made a motion to approve last month’s treasurer’s report with Willy Karlau seconding the motion.  


The Annual SCCA meeting is coming in April when elections take place.  Please send updated club information for all clubs associated with SCCA if officers and club delegates have changed. We need to hear from each club so we can get your club’s input on decisions, which affect all sportsmen & sportswomen in the county. When your club sends in their annual dues please include a list of officers & delegates. I new form will be sent out with this newsletter.

Dave Wood and Gordon Emerson are both recovering from surgery.  Dave had a knee joint replaced and Gordon had torn shoulder muscles repaired.  Both are doing fine.          


The new proposed SCCA by-laws will be reviewed again this coming meeting.  The by-laws were reviewed at the November meeting.  Our target date for these new by-laws will be voted on at the Annual meeting in April 2009.  If there are any changes needed please contact Charlie Olsen, Bob Britton, Gordon Emerson or Mike Zeh so the changes can be discussed and recommendations can be made within the next two months. Only one change has been introduced so far.  This changed was voted on and passed.  Before any changes can be made a final vote will take place during our Annual meeting in April.  To be considered for a SCCA officer position you must be a member of a club, which pays the $30 annual dues.  Currently there are seventeen clubs which are dues paying association members.


Liz Rhinehart took a couple of pictures of our building at the fair grounds for our insurance agent so we can get an estimate for fire coverage. Nationwide Sportsmen’s and Conservation Club Liability Insurance Program has requested information. Colleen Jackson will be our agent if we choose this company.


Annual Dues for the NYSCC and CANY were sent out.


March-On-Albany was held on March 10th.  Meetings were set up from 930 AM through 2:30 PM.  Mike Zeh, Willy Karlau, Bill Nelson, Bob Britton, Angelo Porfirio and Dave Wood met with Senator Jim Seward, Assemblymen Bob Reilly, Pete Lopez, Jim Tedisco, Bill Magee, and George Amedore.  Issues discussed were the supporting license fee increases, elimination of term limits of the FWMB members, the elimination of the Combined Ballistic Information System (COBLIS), supporting the mandatory purchase of the Habitat/Access Stamp for all license buyers (resident & non-resident), opposition of  a new legislative bill # S1598/A801 which will require all pistol permit holders to renew their pistol permit every five years with recertification requirements, opposing bill # A3211 which bans the sale, use or possession of 50 caliber or larger weapons,  supporting bill # A824 which reduces the minimum age to obtain a junior archery license, supporting bill # A5940 which would allow a person 65 and older or disabled to hunt with a crossbow,  and bill # A 159 supporting of the Governor’s budget creating a marine recreational fishing license (salt water).
The SCCA Canoe raffle is well on its way.  The canoe has been purchased, Bill Nelson went to Herkimer and picked it up –delivered it to the SCCA building @the fairgrounds, Senator Seward has promise a $100 gift certificate, Assemblyman Lopez has promised a $100 gift certificate, Schoharie Ridge runners NWTF has donated a print, Whitetails Unlimited has donated a print, NBT has donated a $100 saving Bond, Bank of Richmondville has donated a $100 saving bond and the Family Medical Care has again donated the cost of the printing of 5000 tickets. 

SCCA has received applications from three SUNY Cobleskill college students for consideration.  All three scholarships applications were reviewed.  SCCA will sponsor two and Whitetails Unlimited will sponsor the third.  These students will do their presentations at the March 26th meeting. 

Hunter Safety Courses: Classes scheduled for this Spring includes: Trapping Class Pre registration date is 3/30 7-9 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, course date is April 3rd & 4th.  The Gun Safety Course Pre registration date is 4/6 7-9 PM, course date April 10th & 11th and pre-registration date is 4/13 7-9 PM, course date is April 17th & 18th.  Pre-registration is required.  POC is Raymond Zeh 234-8804 for more information. 

Guest Speaker:  Dave Johns gave a power point presentation of the Annual Meeting of the Wildlife Society (TWS) in Miami, FL from November 8th to the 15th. The group of 10 students included Rich Stanton of Yorkshire, Steve Case of St. Johnsville, Dave Johns of Syracuse, Jeb McConnell of Mt. Morris, Jennifer Kurilovitch of Wilson, Bettina Scherer of Marcellus, Brad O’Hanlon of Cobleskill, Lawrence Nolan of White Creek, Krysten Zummo of Bayport, and Jenny Murtaugh of Schenectady. The students spent three days at the conference where they attended professional research presentations and other events including a trade show, student-professional mixer, and student chapter breakfast. These events gave students the opportunity to network with over 1,300 other student members of TWS from across the country, as well as numerous professionals. At the meeting, Cobleskill students also participated in the Wildlife Quiz Bowl, competing against 16 colleges and universities from across the country. The team, consisting of Rich Stanton, Steve Case, Dave Johns, and Jeb McConnell, placed second in the competition. After the meeting, the students, led by Professor Kevin Berner, toured the wildlife areas in the southern portion of the state. Their first stop was in Everglades National Park. The group then proceeded along the Gulf Coast, north to Lake Okeechobee and back to Delray Beach on the Atlantic coast, gaining a unique view of various wetland and upland ecosystems along the way. During the trip, students documented 118 bird species, as well as numerous species of amphibians, reptiles, mammals and invertebrates.


 SCCA Dues were due in January 2009.  Thank you to all associations who have paid.  All Club Association who have not paid their dues will be sent a new application.  Please fill out a new registration form and send with your 30 dues.  Individual dues are $10 annually. If you have been receiving the SCCA newsletter and you are not an officer or an association club delegate or a student please send in your $10 dues.  Because of the expense of the website, domain address, paper, ink, envelopes, labels, and postage we need to receive your dues.  Without it we cannot continue to send out this newsletter.  Without this communication tool I feel the SCCA will fall apart.  Currently the newsletter is mailed out to 150 plus members and e-mailed out to 217 members & sports men & women. For the future of your children & grand children who do & will enjoy the sport we need to continue to lobby our Legislators across the state.   

Central Bridge Boat launch: Although funding is basically frozen for many projects, we still have hope in getting our corner parcel of land appraised in 2009 so we can at least get an offer to Dave Shaul. These boat launch site (BLS) projects often take years anyhow, so what we need now is patience and more staff time. Unfortunately, we are down another staff member here in our office due to promotion and my time for these projects is now even more limited. Dave Wood and I were successful in retrieving the current deed and survey of the subject lands (attached). Next I will request our real property staff to conduct an appraisal of the corner parcel but who knows how long that will take?? Stand by for now and I shall keep all informed of the progress as time goes by.  Regards - Scott Wells 
Message from Senator Seward:  Thank you, Mike for contacting me relative to senate bill 1598, which would require pistol licenses renewable after every five years and taking a safety course outside of New York City. For years, licenses have been valid until revoked, and I fought efforts by both Governor Cuomo and Governor Pataki to use their budgets to require renewable licenses. Each time, we won. This year may be different. With Democrats controlling the state senate now, key committees that consider firearms issues are chaired by anti-gun, downstate politicians.  As a longtime supporter of your Constitutional right to own and use guns for lawful purposes, I will continue to oppose renewable licensing as a burden on law abiding citizens and the first step to making renewals expensive, burdensome and time consuming. As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of further assistance.  Senator Jim Seward 518-455-3131

I guess what Jim is telling all us pistol permit holders that if we don’t get off our butts and contact the Democratic Senators who are in control and Governor Patterson that if they vote to pass this law (A-801/S-1598)
we as voters will vote for someone who supports our views in the coming elections.  
National Shooting Sports Foundation Message: Supreme Court Closes The Book on New York City's Lawsuit Against Gun Makers. NEWTOWN, Conn. -- Putting an end to nine years of litigation, the U.S. Supreme Court refused to hear New York City's request to continue a lawsuit that sought to hold firearms manufacturers responsible for the criminal misuse of firearms. 

"We are very pleased by today's ruling by the U.S. Supreme Court to not review lower appellate court rulings that dismissed cases based on the Protection of Lawful Commerce in Arms Act," said Steve Sanetti, president of the National Shooting Sports Foundation, trade association for the firearms industry. "These baseless lawsuits against responsible, law-abiding companies are the type that Congress intended to prevent by passing the Protection of Lawful Commerce in Arms Act." 

The city's lawsuit was originally filed in 2000 by Mayor Rudolph Giuliani and was continued by Mayor Michael Bloomberg. After the Protection of Lawful Commerce in Arms Act was passed by Congress in 2005, a federal judge threw out the New York lawsuit. Then in April of 2008, the 2nd U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals upheld that decision, saying the new law was constitutional.

New York's final recourse was to appeal to the U.S. Supreme Court, but today the court refused the case.

Among the companies sued were Beretta USA Corp., Smith & Wesson Holding Corp., Colt's Manufacturing Co. LLC, Sturm, Ruger & Co. and Glock GmbH.

Assessment of Deer Hunters’ Support for Antler Restrictions in Wildlife Management Units 3A, 4G, 4O, 4P, 4R, 4S, 4W, and 4X

Jeremy E. Hurst and J. Edward Kautz – DEC - Albany, NY

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) conducted a survey to determine whether deer hunters support a sportsmen’s proposal for mandatory antler restrictions in Wildlife Management Units (WMUs) 3A, 4G, 4O, 4P, 4R, 4S, 4W, and 4X in the northern and western Catskill Region of New York.  Specifically, the proposal calls for a regulation change to increase the minimum harvest standard for bucks in these units from any deer with an antler that is ≥ 3 inches in length to any deer with at least one antler with ≥ 3 points that are ≥ 1 inch long.  The DEC supports voluntary antler restriction programs but has established guidelines for developing regulations for mandated antler restrictions requiring a supermajority (≥ 67%) of support and no more than 20% strong opposition among deer hunters who hunt in the units in question.  In February 2009, questionnaires were sent to a random sample of hunters who hunt in the WMUs included in the antler restriction proposal, and responses were evaluated in 4 WMU groups: 3A-4X, 4O-4P-4W, 4R-4S, and 4G.  The mail survey response rate was 53.3% and results varied significantly (P<0.0001) from a subsequent phone survey of non-respondents.  When adjusted for non-response bias, hunter support for mandatory antler restrictions exceeded the DEC threshold in WMUs 4O-4P-4W (67.5%) and WMUs 3A-4X (69.8%).  However, strong opposition for the proposed restriction also exceeded the DEC threshold in both WMUs 4O-4P-4W (22.1%) and WMUs 3A-4X (20.3%).  For all WMU groups, the 95% confidence intervals of support and strong opposition spanned the DEC thresholds.  Thus, the results of this study are inconclusive and do not provide clear direction to support moving forward with mandatory antler restrictions or to support taking no action. Monitoring of hunter attitudes towards mandatory antler restrictions will continue to be important regardless of whether new regulations are adopted or not. 
	WMUs
	n
	Strongly Support
	Moderately Support
	Total Support
	Don’t Care
	Moderately Oppose
	Strongly Oppose

	3A-4X
	412
	51.4%
	18.4%
	69.8%

(64.0-75.6)
	3.8%
	6.0%
	20.3%

(15.6 - 25.0)

	4G
	456
	40.3%
	24.6%
	64.9%

(58.2-71.6)
	6.7%
	8.8%
	19.6%

(14.9-24.3)

	4O-4P-4W
	610
	45.3%
	22.2%
	67.5%

(62.2-72.8)
	2.1%
	8.3%
	22.1%

(17.5-26.7)

	4R-4S
	470
	46.8%
	18.7%
	65.5%

(58.7-72.3)
	7.1%
	9.9%
	17.5%

(12.9-22.1)

	Total
	1948
	46.0%
	21.1%
	67.1%

(64.0-70.2)
	4.7%
	8.2%
	19.9%

(17.6-22.3)


NSSF Makes Major Contribution: The National Shooting Sports Foundation has stepped up in a big way to help save a portion of the nation's most important waterfowl breeding grounds by contributing $285,200 to Ducks Unlimited's "Rescue the Duck Factory" campaign. Approved by the NSSF's Board of Governors at its annual meeting, the grant will help stop native prairie grassland from being turned into cropland, a process that destroys habitat that ducks and other wildlife depend on to breed and thrive. These grasslands are being threatened because of record-high commodity prices driven by the global demand for food and corn-based ethanol production. Ducks Unlimited and the National Shooting Sports Foundation are natural partners -- after all, hunters are the original conservationists," said Don Young, executive vice president for Ducks Unlimited. "This grant to 'Rescue the Duck Factory' will go a long way to protecting the most important waterfowl breeding area in the world, and will continue the proud water fowling and conservation traditions that our organizations embody." The "Rescue the Duck Factory" campaign focuses on the immediate protection of 300,000 acres of prime waterfowl breeding habitat. Grassland conservation easements prevent plowing of the land forever. Purchasing the easements, which is less expensive than purchasing the land, provides ranchers and conservation-minded landowners the financial incentive they need to decide to preserve the land. "The National Shooting Sports Foundation recognizes the critical need to save these important breeding grounds for the future of waterfowl and the sporting tradition they make possible," said Steve Sanetti, president of NSSF. "On behalf of the shooting sports industry, NSSF is proud to support the 'Rescue the Duck Factory' campaign and encourages all individuals and organizations interested in ensuring abundant waterfowl populations for the future to lend their support to this Ducks Unlimited initiative." According to Ducks Unlimited, upwards of 70 percent of North America's waterfowl is produced in this "duck factory" region, which stretches from Saskatchewan to South Dakota. Some 50,000 acres of grassland prairie in the United States alone are being lost annually through conversion to agricultural land, and the "Duck Factory" campaign is designed to halt that loss. Learn more about the Rescue the Duck Factory at www.ducks.org/conservation.

Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Region 4 : Meeting was held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on 2/25/09. The Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, West Fulton Rod & Gun Club and the SCCA provided the funding to cover the cost of pizza & wings.  The Conservation Fund will pay travel reimbursement.  After the 1st of April, hopefully the new budget will cover expenses for future meetings.  If not each person attending will be required to pay for his own meal. 

New York State Conservation Council, Inc.  Harold L. Palmer, President provided addition information a more detailed breakdown of the expenses of the Conservation Fund.  
NYS DEC News:  A meeting with Commissioner Grannis on February 11 was attended by Michael Zeh along with about twenty five other representatives from across the state to discuss the NYS DEC Budget.  One of the main topics was the license fee increase which providing that DEC provides the Conservation Fund Advisory Board with a more detailed list of expenditures.  This proposal allows for the elimination of the trout/salmon stamp proposal and the transfer of revenues from the recreational marine license to the Marine Account of Conservation Fund. The proposed fee schedule should keep the Conservation Fund out of deficit into SFY 2012-13, provided there is not additional off-loading of costs onto the Conservation Fund main account. If this law change/proposal is passed by the Senate, Assembly and the Governor, the effective date would be 10/01/2009.  The Division of Budget wanted some changes from the previous proposal from CFAB; these included some restoration of free licenses to the fees of the blind purchasing a fishing license. As a result of the license fee increases the increase in revenue would project the ability of the Conservation Fund to remain in the black to fy 2012/13. Douglas Stang, Assistant Director of the Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources, New York State Dept. Environmental Conservation 

Here is a list of proposed license fee increases along with age/cost changes:

 DEC_DOB License Fee Proposal as of 03/13/09
Resident Licenses 




Non-Resident Licenses 

License / Permit Type 
Current Fee 
Proposed Fee     License / Permit Type 
Current Fee 
Proposed Fee 

Conservation Legacy 
$76 

$96 

 Super Sportsman 
$250 

$280 

Super Sportsman
 $68 

$88 

 Big Game 

$110 

$140 

Sportsman

 $37

 $47 

 Bow Hunting 

$110 

$140 

Sportsman (Sr. 70+) 
 $5 

 $10 

 Bow Hunting (Jr.) 
$9 

$9 

Small and Big Game 
 $19 

 $29 

 Muzzleloading 

$110 

$140 

Fishing 


 $19 

 $29 

 Bear 


$30 

$50 

Fishing (Sr. - 70+) 
 $5

 $10 

 Small Game 

$55 

$85 

Fishing (Blind) 

 $0   

 $10 

 Junior Hunting 

$5 

$5
DMP - (instant) 
 $0 

 $10 

 Turkey 

$30

$50
DMP (fcfs) 

 $0 

 $10 

 Trapping 

$255 

$310 

Military Disability 
 $5 

 $5 

 Fishing 

$40 

$70 

Bow Hunting  

 $16

 $21 

 7-Day Fishing 

$25

$35 

Bow Hunting (Sr. 70+) 
 $0 

 $5 

 1-Day Fishing 

$15 

$15 

Bow Hunting (Jr.) 
 $9

 $9 

 Conservation Patron 
$12

$12 

Muzzleloading 

 $16

 $21 

 
Muzzleloading (Sr. 70+) $0

 $5 

Lifetime Licenses 

Small Game 

 $16

 $26 

License / Permit Type 
Current Fee 
Proposed Fee 

Junior Hunting

 $5

 $5 

Sportsman (age 0- 4) 
$300 

 $380 

Turkey Permit 

 $5 

 $10 

Sportsman (age 5-11) 
$420 

 $535 

Trapping 

 $16

 $21 

Sportsman (age 12-69) 
$600 

 $765 

Trapping (Sr. 70+)
 $0

 $5 

Sportsman (age 70+) 
$50

 $65 

Trapping (Jr.) 

 $6

 $6 

Small and Big Game 
$350 

 $535
7-day Fishing 

 $12

 $15 

Fishing (age 0-69) 
$300 

 $460 

1-day Fishing

 $15 

 $5 

Fishing 70+ 

$50 

 $65 








Trapping 

$300

 $395 








Bow Hunting
 
$180

 $235 








Muzzleloading

$180 

 $235 

Friends of Mine Kill & Max Shaul  State Parks: The next meeting will be held March 30 @7:30 and will be located at the Mine Kill Office.     

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 

 Middleburgh Ridge Runners:  Meetings are held at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. For more information call 827-5702.  Club members are currently maintaining all trails.  

Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held @ the Bradt Residence 5426 St. Rte 145 Cobleskill, NY. Club members are currently maintaining trails for snowmobiling. For more info call Terry Bradt @ 234-7331.

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC is Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or Seniors (62 or older). 

SUNY Cobleskill College:  The Annual Fish and Wildlife Festival will be held April 25th  and trips to the NYS TWS meeting in Syracuse, Northeast Students’ Conclave in Maine, and of course, fundraising and planning for the next Annual Meeting of TWS to be held in Monterey Bay, California in September. 


The College students participated in a NY State college Quiz Bowl competition which they won the second year in a row.  The traveling Moose Antler Trophy came home with them again.  Richard Stanton won the Outstanding Wildlife Student for NYS. The game diner was held on February 26 at Kevin Berner’s home.  The wood cutting event held at the Cobleskill Fair grounds had close to 600 visitors with five different colleges competing.  Paul Smith College took first place in the Men & Women cutting events, SUNY ESF took first in the Lumber Jack event.  SUNY Cobleskill came in last but everyone had a real good time. The Judge of the events was Naphan Waterfield, a Professional STIHL Timber Sport. Various events included lumber jack, chain saw cutting, chopping, axe throwing, and fire building.         


Richmondville Rod & Gun: Trap Shoots will start the month of May (every 3th Saturday) noon on.    Contact John Hornauer 294-8834 or Tom Holiday 294-7746 The club will host a Hunter Safety Course Sponsor by Cobleskill Fish/Game  Signup at the Richmondville Town Hall,  April 20 - 7 to 8 PM.  The Course will be at the Richmondville Rod/Gun Club House April 24/25.  Direction and work book will be giving at sign-up. POC: Steve Kosier 234-2854 The club is running a 50/50 raffle to help with club expenses. 
Whitetails Unlimited: Elections were held, John Bloomer-President, Ernie Ostrander-VP, Mike Zeh-Treas, Bill Nelson-Sec.  Delegates to SCCA are Mike Zeh & Bill Nelson and Steve Summerfield as alternate delegate.  Approved a Scholarship for Brad O’Haror, a SUNY Cobleskill college student. Our next meeting will be held on June 1st when merchandize will be ordered from the Whitetails Unlimited National Headquarters for our annual banquet/auction. A $100 deposit for reserving the 27th of September @ Best Western in Cobleskill.(Mark your calendars)  Schoharie County Chapter donated $100 to Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club for use of building for meetings, $100 to the Archery Youth Program, and $250 for a SUNY Cobleskill College student, Brad O’Harlor for a scholarship. Also, approved the Print Donation for the annual SCCA raffle. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals.  A breakdown of this funding follows:  Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. Good turnout for the last hike!!!!!
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  Joe Moore is still selling buttons to help pay for stocking the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Summit Conservation Club: The club will host a Pancake breakfast on the following dates.  Apr 5th from 8AM – 12:00 Noon.  On Apr 18th the club will have Stuffed Pizza from Noon – 7PM and on Apr 19th the club will have Stuffed pizza from Noon – 4PM. The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd. by the lake). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each moth @ 5 PM now through April 30th.

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: NWTF 9th Annual Banquet will be held Saturday April 4th - 5PM at the Best Western Inn – Cobleskill, NY.   GUNS - Raffles - GUNS - Silent Auction - GUNS - Live Auction AND - All You Can Eat Turkey Dinner Call for details: POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978.  NWTF has also donated a Print for the SCCA annual raffle.
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 44 in attendance at last meeting. The club membership is continuing to grow.  Youth archery has finished up. The final tournament was held March 6th & 7th with close to 120 youths shooting. Depending on volunteers we will have to wait to see if this program will be run during the summer vacation.  Black powder had its third shoot, March 1st at 11:00 AM.  John Osinski is the POC for the Black Powder Shoots, which continue on the first Sunday of each month through June 7th. Bill Nelson will start up a youth 22 shoot for 8-10 weeks on Saturday mornings.  Requirements for the program include youths, ages 12 to 16 and youth’s parent or an adult who has written permission for the youth to participate.   John Bloomer will run trap for hunter safety courses.  Kids Fishing Derby will be held June 6th.  There was some discussion about cleaning up the pond (weeds).  All guns have been purchased for this coming December raffle.  Middleburgh members voted approving Insurance coverage for Sunshine Fair booth which will run for 9 days this year. Club rental is now available, club members @ $100 and non members @$250. A $50 deposit is required and another $25 for garbage. The club needs a new volunteer to take charge of overseeing the renting of the club property for all functions.  This would include the club calendar for scheduling all events.  Please contact Karen Bibie, the club new secretary or Angelo Porfirio, the club’s new president. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club will host a Cabin fever party on May 16; the location of the party will be at PeeWee Pappas in Breakabeen. The club will furnish beer and chicken.  Please bring place setting and a dish to pass.  Need to have dues paid for this event. The club is holding another 50/50 raffle to offset the cost of this event. The winner of the last raffle was Raymond Zeh (“ice fishing starter pack". The pack includes a Pete Richard pack basket, 5 tip ups and a hand ice auger). The club’s motto “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and local businesses.  
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 The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 09:40 PM.  SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The March meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will again be held at the Cobleskill College, Curtis Mott building, room 103 on Thursday, March 26 beginning at 7:00 PM. We will have three college students doing the presentations portion for the Scholarships awarded.   
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